
QUINCY COLLEGE BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE MEETING 

JUNE 13, 2022 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

The meeting of the Personnel committee was held in the 7th Floor Conference Center at 
Quincy College, and by Zoom as allowed by the State of MA Emergency Open Meeting 
law due to the COVID 19 crisis at 5:30pm.  The member roll was called. The following 
members of the Personnel Committee were present at the call of the member roll: Mr. 
Christopher Carroll, Committee Chair; Mr. Paul Barbadoro, Chairman of the Board; Ms. 
Eileen Bevivino-Lawton; Mr. Robert Harnais; Mr. Joseph Shea. With five members being 
present, there was a quorum.  
 
Also present were President Richard DeCristofaro, Chief of Staff Jessica Cherry, VP Martin 
Ahern, VP Kate Lopci, Clerk of the Board of Governors Meaghan Sheehan and Governors: Ms. 
Dolly Di Pesa, Mr. Gregory Hanley; and Mr. Frank Santoro.  
 
Chairman Barbadoro made motion to approve Personnel Committee meeting minutes from 
December 13, 2021; Mr. Harnais seconded the motion. Minutes unanimously approved.  

Union contract update. 

- Jessica Cherry was introduced to provide Union Contract update. She explained that 
both Unit E and Unit D faculty and operational staff have been out of a contract for quite 
some time. After several months of bargaining, all parties from both groups recommend 
0%, 2020; 3%, 2021; 2%, 2022; Discussions will resume in spring of 2023.  

- Jessica thanked the QEA, MTA, QC administration and both bargaining teams for their 
help moving through the process.  

Mr. Harnais made motion to recommend to the Board to approve the Collective Bargaining 
Agreement entered between the College and the Quincy Education Association for Unit E and 
Unit D employees; Mr. Shea seconded the motion. Recommendation unanimously approved 
and both ratified. 

Meeting opened to questions from the Board. There were none.  

Old Business: none 

New Business: none 

Mr. Harnais made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Chairman Barbadoro seconded the motion. 
Motion unanimously approved. The meeting was adjourned at 5:36pm.  

 


